Eagle Scout Commendation Request

December 19, 2016

Gov. Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
P.O.Box 11829
Columbia, SC 29211

Dear Governor Haley:

This letter is to ask for your assistance in recognizing the achievement and service of
Eagle Scout Recipient

Andrew Walker Lyon
356 Annapolis Road
Lexington, SC 29072
lvonlexeaol.com

Through 11 years of hard work and determination in the Scouting Programs, Andrew
successfully progressed earning merit badges, rank advancements, and gaining valuable life
skills. These skills have molded Andrew into a quality community citizen and honor student
at Lexington High School. With his experiences he identified a need at Pleasant Hill
Elementary School as his Eagle Scout Project which involved creating an Outdoor Learning
Center at the school. He met with school administrators, staff and the PTA and developed the
center. He built it with four permanently installed white boards, portable seating with awning
shade, and landscaping; including a 10° by 15° concrete State of SC Medallion.

In honor of his great achievement, we have scheduted an Eagle Scout Court of Honor to be
held February 12, 2017 at 2:30 pm at:

Saint Stephens Lutheran Church
119 North Church Street
Lexington, SC 29072

We would appreciate a letter or certificate acknowledging his achievement. We will compile
it with others and place them in a scrap book commemorating this very special occasion.

Thank you for taking the time from extremely busy schedule to help our community
recognize the achievement and service of Eagle Scout Andrew Walker Lyon.

Sincerely,

Jo Lyoé;

Troop 306 Scout Committee Member
Indian Waters Council / Boy Scouts of America






